

## THE NEWSLETTER OF THE XEROX AMATEUR RADIO CLUB

The Xerox Amateur Radio Club will meet this Thursday, December 12, from 5:00 - 6:00 P.M. at Bldg. 337, Conference Room B.

Thanks go out to Evan Tupis, WB2ELB, and Frank Polino, K20S, for an interesting and enjoyable program presented at our November meeting.

Don't forget the upcoming 10 Meter Contest, Dec. 14-15, and the ARRL VHF Contest, Jan. 11-12.

If anyone has any input for the Arc Over - upgrades, new calls, etc. please get in touch with me.

Anything for sale? Get rid of some of those boat anchors and make room for more. Send your FOR SALE or WANTED information to me at 147-16A.

meeting were Alex Antonelli, Bob Dill, Frank Erhart, Ed Kessler, Ed McKenna, Gene Parker, Mike Poleshuk, Frank Polino, Barry Rickett, Pete Secrist, Chris Snelling, Dave Sweet, Rich Sykes, and Evan Tupis.

Happy Holidays and 73,

KC20W

At the last meeting of the Xerox ARC, we discussed the possibility of operating a special event station on a Saturday sometime during October to recognize the anniversary of the invention of Xerography (10-22-38). If we do this, much long-lead planning is needed. Before we begin, we need to know if our members are interested in this project and if they are willing to volunteer their time and effort to make this a success.

Below are a few ideas -- things we need to discuss or make happen. These statements are only <u>TENTATIVE</u>. Nothing is for sure at this point. Everything needs to be discussed.

- · Do we want to operate a special event station?
- Can we gain access to Bldg. 337 all day Saturday?
- Can we secure permission from Xerox to use the Xerox name on the air, in magazine articles (QST & CQ), and on certificates? (We have tentative permission at this point)
- How many stations will we operate? (SSB, VHF, CW, Novice, etc.)
  Antennas needed?
- Who will design a certificate? Where will it be printed? Cost involved?
- Do we want to really make this special by announcing this to the public and in the schools, obtaining materials from ARRL, and setting up and manning a display area?

These are only a few of the questions to be discussed and answered. Please take 30 seconds and answer the questions below and mail the sheet back to me immediately ....if not sooner! The results will appear in the April ARC-OVER.

- Are you interested in participating in the operation of a special event station?
- Can you attend the April and/or May and/or June meeting to discuss and make plans?
- Will you be able to devote a full day, ½ day, or a few hours to the operation of the special event station?

  Thank you for your response.

BLDG. 147 X29834 Bob Dill KCZOW